WILBERT L. ZIEGLER* DAVID A. SCHNEIDER* JOSEPH L. BAKER THOMAS C. SMITH MICHAELA DINCAN* LORI FIELDS-LEE* ROBERT C. ZIEGLER* SHARON SCHNEIDER ELLISTON MICHAEL L. BAKER* DEBRA S. PLEATMAN* MATTHEW C. SMITH* STEVEN C. MARTIN* CATHERINE D. STAVROS* SHANE C. SIDEBOTTOM* MOLLY MCEVOY BOH DANIEL A. HUNT* JUSTIN A. SANDERS* EMILY J. COONEY** ZACHARY D. SMITH* (OF COUNSEL) SARA L. SIDEBOTTOM*

(OF COUNSEL)



*ALSO ADMITTED IN OHIO **ONLY ADMITTED IN OHIO

> GREGORY W. HUGHES (1898 - 1958)

ANDREW W. CLARK

(1914 - 1967) RECEIVED

D. COLLINS LEE (1888 - 1949)

MAR 2 7 2018 T.J. BRANDT

(1948 - 1994)

SECRETARY OF GUAREI. DEUPREE III

(1943-2012)

KAREN BURRIS BAKER

(1951-2013)

March 22, 2018

Honorable Alison Lundergan Grimes Kentucky Secretary of State 700 Capital Avenue, Suite 152 Frankfort, KY 40601

RE: Notice of Vacancies – City of Walton

Dear Secretary Grimes:

I write this letter in my capacity as City Attorney of the City of Walton, Kentucky on behalf of the City Council. Pursuant to KRS 83A.040(8), I am notifying you of recent vacancies in the offices of Mayor and City Council.

Mark Carnahan has provided the City with a written resignation dated March 1, stating that he was resigning immediately. The next meeting of City Council was March 6, 2018, therefore, pursuant to KRS 83.040(7), the effective date of his resignation is March 6, 2018.

At a Special Meeting held on March 21, 2018, City Council selected Council member Gabe Brown to fill the vacancy in the office of Mayor. Therefore, there is now a vacancy on City Council

Please let me know if you need anything further. I will advise when the vacancy has been filled by City Council.

Please contact me with any questions or comments you may have regarding this matter. Appreciating your courtesies and cooperation, I write this with my

Best Regards,

Michael A. Duncan

ZIEGLER & SCHNEIDER, P.S.C.

Attorneys for the City of Walton, Kentucky

MAD/mad